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Mablins Lane Community Primary School 
Newsletter ~ 11th February 2022 

Dear Parents and Children,  
As the number of positive Covid cases continues to 
reduce, it feels like the school is returning to something 
closer to normality. We ask that families continue to 
remain vigilant and that we continue with the downward 
trend. 

Thought of the Week    

 
Assembly Shout Outs 

 

Certificates for this week were awarded as follows: 

EYFS 
Robert, Esme and Luke 

 

Year 1 
George, Jaydon and Hallie 

 
Year 2 

Sophie, Emily and Myles 

Year 3 
Gabrielle, Lily and Tommy 

 

Year 4 
Jakub, Safia and Robyn 

 

Year 5 
Angel, Declan and Ellie 

 

Year 6 
All of Year 6 for their hard work in their practise SAT’s 

Rainbow Room 
Jack H 

 

Forest Schools 
Monday’s children for their hard work and help keeping 

the Forest School area clear. 

Y6 SATs practice 
This week our Year 6 classes have undertaken an 
assessment week in preparation for their SATS tests in 
May. The children have been very sensible and focussed, 
approaching the tests with determination. Once all 
assessments have been checked we will be able to target 
areas for support and development across the year 
group. Well done Year 6. 
 
Crisp Packet Collection 
We are still collecting crisp packets. Please wash out, cut 
open and place in the box by the main office. 

 

HELP US TO MAKE 
SLEEPING BAGS FOR THE 

HOMELESS 
BRING IN SILVER LINED CRISP 

PACKETS THROUGHOUT JANUARY 
WASHED OUT AND CUT OPEN 
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 Ratatouille Homemade Cheese, Fresh Fruit Platter 
 Ravioli (v) Potato & Onion Pie or 
  with Beans (v) Organic Yoghurt 

 Butchers Pork  Fresh Fruit Platter or 
 Sausage & Tomato Chocolate Surprise 
 Mash Potato Pasta (v) Brownie  

COVID Update 
We currently have 6 children out of school because they 
have received a positive test. (At the time of writing.)  
Five members of staff are also currently absent due to 
positive Covid results.   
 

PLEASE HELP EVERYBODY TO SAFE AND FOLLOW 
THIS GUIDANCE.  
 
FACE MASKS – All staff will continue to wear a face 
covering in communal areas of the school. Visitors are 
being kept to an absolute minimum and year groups are 
working independently. 
  
SOCIAL DISTANCING – we are still encouraging families to 
observe the 2m social distancing measures, particularly 
whilst waiting on the playground. It is requested that only 
1 adult per family comes on site to collect children and 
that they stick to the drop off and collection times. At the 
end of the day we ask that families move quickly from the 
site and disperse accordingly.   

 
 
ONE WAY SYSTEM – this remains in operation across the 
school site.  

 

Covid-19 Telephone Number 

If your child has a Covid test and it is positive you 
MUST inform the school immediately by calling our 
Covid telephone line on:  

 
 

This number is ONLY for reporting a positive test. 

Please leave a message and we will then operate 

our positive reporting plan. PLEASE DO NOT SEND 

A MESSAGE VIA CLASS DOJO as this can be missed 

from the reporting log. 

Reporting Absences  

If your child is sick or absent for any 

non-Covid reason, please report the 

absence to the School Office by either 

leaving a message with a reason for 

the absence on the School Sick Line or 

speaking to someone in the office.  The 

telephone number is 01270 749908.  

 Mablins Lane School lunches 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
World Book Day/Green Week 
This year World Book Day will be on THURSDAY 3RD 
MARCH, straight after half term. During this week in 
school we will be having a theme of ‘Family and 
Friendship’. We will also be thinking ‘Green’. All classes 
will be looking at books over the week that have these 
themes. They will be sharing stories, doing their own 
writing and illustration. There may be ‘Masked Readers’ 
over the week too adding a bit of mystery! 

ONE WAY SYSTEM IN OPERATION 

SCHOOL LUNCHES 

EYFS, Y1 &2 ENTITLED TO FREE SCHOOL MEALS 
Y3, 4, 5 &6 MEALS COST £2.40  

PLEASE PAY IN ADVANCE VIA THE  

CHESHIRE EAST EPAYMENT 

 Southern Style Quorn Korma with Fresh Fruit 
 & Tomato Pizza (v) Rice & Cous Cous (v) Platter or Fruit 
   Crumble & Custard  
 

TUESDAY 

MONDAY 

Cajun Chicken Slider Cheese Fresh Fruit Platter 
 with Paprika Toastie with or Fruit Sponge 
 Potatoes vegetable sticks (v) & Custard 

THURSDAY 

WEDNESDAY 

  Vegetarian Spaghetti Organic Yoghurt 
Battered Fish Fillet Bolognese with or Ginger Biscuit 
 with Chips Garlic Bread (v) with Fruit Chunk 

FRIDAY 

https://online.cheshireeast.gov.uk/Cec.SchoolsEPayments.Internet/Account/Login?ReturnUrl=%2FCec.SchoolsEPayments.Internet%2F%20%20
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On THURSDAY 3RD MARCH – we are inviting children to 
come to school dressed as a word. (This ties in with our 
focus on improving vocabulary.) It can be as simple or 
extravagant as you like. Keep it simple – choose a colour 
and dress in that colour. Choose an object - teddybear, 
and wear a bear onesie. Get your thinking caps on and be 
creative.  
On FRIDAY 4TH MARCH, to finish the week ALL children are 
invited to come dressed in GREEN clothing. We plan to 
share lots of the work from the week and bring together 
the themes. 
Get reading now and see if you can come up with a fab 
book to share with your class during the week. 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Safer Internet Day 

 

Lots of activities have been going on in school this week 
to make pupils more Internet Safety aware. Year 5 have 
been designing posters and the local Police have been 
into other year groups doing safety talks about social 
media and staying safe online  

 

THURSDAY 3RD MARCH 
NON UNIFORM DAY 

COME TO SCHOOL 
DRESSED AS A WORD!  

DRESS IN A COLOUR OR 
DRESS AS AN OBJECT 

Your outfit can be as simple or 
creative as you want. 

FRIDAY 4TH MARCH 
NON UNIFORM DAY 

COME TO SCHOOL 
DRESSED IN GREEN 

We’ll share our work 
from the week about 
Family & Friendship and 

our “Green” theme. 
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Rainbow Room Update 

 

We have been baking in the Rainbow Room again. This 

time we have been making fairy cakes. We did some 

fantastic listening and followed the instructions very 

well. We measured, mixed, washed up and decorated 

our own boxes whilst the cakes were in the oven. The 

cakes were delicious!!! 

 

 
 

 
 
 
Basketball Competition 
Year 5 and 6 girls took part this week at the Crewe and 
Nantwich SSP basketball competition games. They are 
competing for a place in the finals to be held in March. 
Mablins Lane Girls made us so proud! WELL DONE GIRLS!  
 

 
 
Urgent request 
It has come to our attention that there are a number of 
children coming to school wearing the V Tech DX2 Watch.  
These watches can take pictures and record videos. This 
poses a safeguarding risk. To safeguard our pupils, we 
politely ask parents not to send children to school 
wearing these watches.   
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Reminder 
We break for half term on THURSDAY 17TH FEBRUARY. 
The teachers have a training day on the Friday.  
We return to school on MONDAY 28TH FEBRUARY. 
 
 
Kind regards, 
Mrs Justine Joule 
 

 

WE BREAK UP ON 

THURSDAY 17TH FEBRUARY 

BACK TO SCHOOL 

MONDAY 28TH FEBRUARY 


